

Te Tāhuhu o te Mātauranga

National Office

Regional Operations

Telephone: 0-4-463 8000

45 - 47 Pipitea Street

Fax: 0-4-463 8252

Thomdon

www.minedu.govt.nz

PO Box 1666

O810468

Wellington

IM60/104/57/3

New Zealand

19 September 2013

Grant Elmsly fyi-request-1127-fd37373b@requests.fyi.org.nz

Dear Grant Elmsly

This letter is to acknowledge receipt of your email of 15 September 2013 requesting:

I would like a copy of the 1999 or 2000 ERO Report that caused the Rotorua Princess of Wales Health Camp School to be closed, minutes of meetings, notes of Min of Education officers, letters to Judy Keaney etc.

We will be answering this request with your earlier request of 2 September 2013.

Your request will be answered within 20 working days of its receipt, in accordance with the Official Information Act 1982. The Ministry reserves the right to request an extension if this becomes necessary due to the potential workload involved in meeting your request.

Yours sincerely

Jim Greening

Acting Group Manager

Education, Curriculum and Performance